
ALABAMA STATE BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC EXAMINERS 

BRIAN WELLS, D.C., PRES. 
SHEILA BOLTON ALLAN LOWMAN, D.C., VICE-PRES. 

KENNETH RANDOLPH, D.C., SEC /TRES. 
J. MATTHEW YOUNGBLOOD, D.C. (PRECEPTOR)
JOHN D. NEILL, D.C.
BRAD RUSSELL, D.C.
RENEE PHILPOT BOWEN, D.C.
KIMBERLY OGLETREE, D.C.
JOHN SEGREST, CONSUMER MEMBER

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
126 CHILTON PLACE 

CLANTON, ALABAMA 35045 
1-800-949-5838 
1-205-755-8000 

(FAX) 1-205-755-0081 

Board Meeting Summary 

May 4, 2021 

The Alabama Board of Chiropractic Examiners held a called meeting on May 4, 2021, via video 

teleconference.  During the meeting the following topics were covered: 

1. The Board discussed a Request for Declaratory Ruling received from Dr. Peter DeFranco.

2. The Board discussed Dr. Russell’s travel for participation in the Part III Standard Setting and Test

Development Committee Meetings May 6-8, 2021.

3. The Board discussed lease or purchase options for the Board Office.

Official minutes of the meeting will be posted once they are approved by the Board. 


